Jensen PTO Minutes 9.1.2015
Jenny Kruidenier called the meeting to order at 5:30pm.  
Introductions

Speaker: Steve Bass, Superintendent:  Mr. Bass introduced himself and explained that he was very happy to be working in the Urbandale school district.  He is excited about the work he is seeing in all of the buildings. 
Scheduling of PTO/Jensen Events:

BINGO:  10/23/15
Pump it Up night: 11/17/15

Popcorn day: Will be the last Thursday of every month.  The first one will be 9/24/15.  Candace Moore and Beth Mitchell will continue to do popcorn, with the help of a new Kindergarten parent. 
Skating party: Thursday, 12/3/15
Movie Night:  1/15/16

Fun Night: 2/19/16

Jensen night at UHS basketball: is 1/8/16
Speaker:  Tim Carver gave a short presentation on a new project that UCANN is working on.  They are trying to raise money to put a Miracle League field at Northview Park/Urbandale Little League (where the 4-5 year old field currently is).  This would be the 3rd Miracle League in Polk County.  There will also be an all access playground. They are reaching out to many funding sources (businesses, other school districts such as Johnston and DCG).  Tim also mentioned the possibility of doing a district-wide Hat day (wear a hat and pay $) to raise money for this project.  They will need to raise nearly 2 million for this project. 
Homecoming: Classroom parties will be on Friday, 9/18.  The teachers will handle the parties, but the PTO will provide juice and cookies.  Mrs. Harrison reported that if the weather is nice, they might take the kids outside for a building-wide dance party.  Homecoming dress up days will be:  

Monday: Farm Day

Tuesday; Favorite Team day

Wednesday: pajama day, 
Thursday: Wacky/backwards day

Friday: Urbandale spirit day

Jensen Spirit Days:  We will continue to do “spirit days” on the first Friday of every month.  These are days when the kids can do something special if they pay $1.  This is a small PTO fundraiser.  We will rotate between the following: Bring a stuffed animal, pajama day and hat day.

October: stuffed animal, November: hat day, December: PJ day, February: PJ day, March: hat day, April: stuffed animal day 

Treasurer report:  Traci Haenzi shared the PTO budget.  She also brought to the group several “teacher requests.” The PTO approved all of these requests.  ($37.14 to Michele Loggins and $26.50 for Terri Muehlenthaler-Holmes).  Traci also discussed that she is trying to get an Iowa Wild event scheduled for Jensen.  She will keep us posted with more details. 
Principal Report:  Jensen currently has 262 students!  Mrs. Harrison reported that we are focusing on The Leader in Me and the 7 Habits—transitioning down to the students.  The district has a representative from Franklin-Covey working with them.  There are many opportunities for students to be leaders at Jensen: lunchroom leaders, hall monitors and leadership roles within the classroom.  Jensen will continue to building more leadership groups.  They are trying to have staff tap into their own interests and passion areas as they work with students (arts and crafts, dance, etc). Mrs. Harrison also reported that she has an idea for a possible spring fundraiser—a Jensen sponsored “Color-a-thon” run.  We will discuss this more at future meetings, but the group thought this was wonderful idea. 
Alley Hobbs discussed the idea of doing a Bake Sale as a fundraiser. We discussed as a group doing this as part of conferences.
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